
February 20, 2024  
7th Day of The January Term 
Maysville, MO  
 
 
 
 
 

East District Commissioner, Chet Owen, West District Commissioner, Kyle White and County Clerk, Melissa 
Meek. Absent Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll. 
 
West District Commissioner, Kyle White welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of 
Allegiance was then recited by all in attendance. There are many in our area with health issues and we 
continue to keep them in our prayers.  
 
East District Commissioner, Chet Owen made the motion to approve today’s agenda and the minutes from 
the February 15th meeting. West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the second. All in favor. Motion 
carried.  
 
County Clerk, Melissa Meek discussed the arena at the Fairgrounds. More discussion will be had on who will 
be the contact on using the facilities.  
 
Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray discussed equipment, staff, the recycling center, and work to be done 
this year.  
 
At 11 a.m. Jackie Sisk and Jim Knox of Norris Quarries met with the Commission to discuss patrons’ 
concerns of Sales Tax Rock and the possibility of a new quarry location. Jackie told the Commission in 
attendance that there would be enough Sales Tax Rock. Norris Quarries is aware of the county’s request to 
avoid the soft rock for road. The Commission appreciated both gentlemen coming in and discussing the 
concerns the Commission had.  
 
The Commission will attend their annual training at Lake of The Ozarks from the 27th through the 1st of March.  
 
County Clerk, Melissa Meek continues to remind The Commission and patrons that she is consolidating 2 
voting precincts beginning with the April Election due to the concerns of the 2024 election cycle. Those 
precincts affected will be Sherman & Colfax. Sherman will move to The Lions Club Building in Clarksdale & 
Colfax will move to BTC Bank in Cameron. Her office has sent out voter registration cards to all of those 
affected by this move and anyone unable to get to the polls is able to vote by absentee ballot.  
 
With no other business before the Commission, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen, made the motion to 
adjourn until February 27, 2024. West District Commissioner, Kyle White, made the second to adjourn. All in 
favor, motion carried.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


